

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Social and Economic Statistics Administration BUREAU OF THE CENSUS Washington, D.C. 20233

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

APR 12 1974

Honorable Thelma L. Stovall Secretary of State State Capitol Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

Dear Mrs. Stovall:

This is to inform you that the Bureau of the Census has recently had correspondence with Mr. Terry Rogers, Hopkinsville City Clerk, concerning annexations to Hopkinsville under the current general revenue-sharing regulations.

We have written to Mr. Rogers and enclose a copy of our reply and an official statement for your information.

Should you have any questions, please let us know.

Sincerely,

DANIEL B. LEVINE

Associate Director

Bureau of the Census

Enclosures

cc: Hopkinsville City Clerk

Commonwealth of Nentucky



U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Social and Economic Statistics Administration BUREAU OF THE CENSUS Washington, D.C. 20233

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

APR 12 1974

According to the official count of the returns of the NINETEENTH CENSUS OF THE UNITED STATES, on file in the Bureau of the Census, the population of Hopkinsville, Christian County, Kentucky, including the areas annexed through November 20, 1973, was 23,765 as of April 1, 1970.

DANIEL B. LEVINE

Associate Director

Bureau of the Census



U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE Social and Economic Statistics Administration BUREAU OF THE CENSUS

Washington, D.C. 20233

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

APR 12 1974

Mr. Terry Rogers
Hopkinsville City Clerk
City Hall
101 North Main Street
Hopkinsville, Kentucky 42240

Dear Mr. Rogers:

This is in reply to your communication to the Department of the Treasury, concerning recent annexations to Hopkinsville.

Enclosed is an official statement which provides the 1970 population count for Hopkinsville, which includes the population in the areas annexed through November 20, 1973. A copy of the official statement is being sent to the Secretary of State.

This figure is based on the maps provided to the Bureau of the Census for the 1974 Boundary and Annexation Survey and is subject to change, pending clearance by the Kentucky State Certifying Official for boundary changes. If the annexations are certified, the revised population count and per capita income will be given in early summer 1974 to the Office of Revenue Sharing, Department of the Treasury, to be included in the fifth entitlement period.

If we may be of further assistance please let us know.

Sincerely,

(Signed) Daniel B. Levina

DANIEL B. LEVINE Associate Director Bureau of the Census

Enclosure